
From: webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov 
Sent: Friday, October 9, 2020 1:34:47 PM (UTC-08:00) Pacific Time (US & Canada) 
To: USRB 
Cc: electricdatarequests@pge.com 
Subject: Electric Safety Incident Reported- PG&E Incident No: 201009-13673 

The Following information regarding this incident has been reported: 

Reporting Date:  10/9/2020 1:28:00 PM 
Incident Date:  9/27/2020 @ 2:45 p.m. 
Reported By:  Meredith Allen, Sr. Director 
Utility Name: PG&E 
Phone Number: (415)828-5765 
Email Address: electricdatarequests@pge.com 

Incident Location: Zogg Mine Road and Jenny Bird Lane Igo, Shasta 

Reasons For Reporting:  
- Fatalities? Yes (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Fatalities:  
- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Injured:  
- Damage? Yes (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: ) 
- Operator Judgement? No  
- Media Coverage? No  

Cause of Incident: Other (Other Cause: ) 

Agencies on Scene: Fire,  

Facilities Affected:  
- Utilities Facilities: Girvan 1101 
- Voltage (KV): 12 
- Customer's Facilities:  

DigIn Information:  
- Excavator Name:  
- Contact:  
- Phone: (___)___-____ 

Incident Recovery:  
- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m. 
- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m. 
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Summary: On September 27, 2020, a wildfire began in the area of Zogg Mine Road and Jenny 
Bird Lane, north of Igo in Shasta County, California (the ?Zogg Fire?). The California 
Department of Forestry and Fire Protection (?CAL FIRE?) website, dated as of October 9, 2020, 
6:20 a.m. Pacific Time (the ?CAL FIRE website?), indicates that the Zogg Fire had consumed 
56,338 acres and was 95% contained. The CAL FIRE website reported four fatalities and one 
injury. The CAL FIRE website also indicated that 27 structures were damaged and 204 structures 
were destroyed. Wildfire camera and satellite data on September 27, 2020 show smoke, heat or 
signs of fire in that area between approximately 2:43 p.m. and 2:46 p.m. Customers in the area of 
Zogg Mine Road and Jenny Bird Lane are served by a PG&E distribution line ?the Girvan 1101 
12 kV circuit. According to PG&E?s records, on September 27, 2020, a PG&E SmartMeter and 
a line recloser serving that area reported alarms and other activity between approximately 2:40 
p.m.and 3:06 p.m., when the line recloser de-energized that portion of the circuit. The data 
currently available to PG&E do not establish the causes of the activity on the Girvan 1101 circuit 
or the locations of these causes. On October 9, 2020, CAL FIRE informed PG&E that they had 
taken possession of PG&E equipment as part of CAL FIRE?s ongoing investigation into the 
cause of the Zogg Fire and allowed PG&E access to the area. PG&E does not have access to any 
evidence collected by CAL FIRE. CAL FIRE has not issued a determination as to cause. PG&E 
is cooperating with CAL FIRE in its investigation. This information is preliminary. 
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